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Eight new members have been elected to three-year terms on The University of Scranton's Board of Trustees.

Monsignor Joseph Bambera, J.C.L., Otto H. Hentz, S.J., Carl J. Kuehner, Carl J. Lisman, Arthur R. Madigan, S.J.,
Margaret Q. Mariotti, Karen Pennington, and Harold T. Rose began their terms at the September 25, 2003 board
meeting.

Monsignor Bambera is currently the Pastor of the Church of the Visitation of
the Blessed Mary, Dickson City, a position he has held since July 2001. He
serves on numerous advisory boards and commissions for the Diocese of
Scranton, and is a member of the College of Diocesan Consultors, the Seminary
Advisory Board, and the Presbyteral Council, for which he has
served as Chairman.

Monsignor Bambera has acted on numerous other committees and continues to
serve as a judge on the Diocesan Tribunal. In March 1997, he was made a
Prelate of Honor by His Holiness, Pope John Paul II.

Monsignor Bambera holds a bachelor of arts degree from The University of
Pittsburgh and has continued his studies at The University of Scranton and
Mary Immaculate Seminary, from which he received a master of divinity degree
in 1982.

Monsignor Joseph
Bambera, J.C.L.

Otto H. Hentz, S.J., Ph.D., is presently an associate professor in the department
of theology at Georgetown University. Fr. Hentz serves on various councils
throughout the university, including the Committee on Curriculum and Majors,
the Brennan Medal Selection Committee, the Curriculum Committee, and the
Majors Committee for the department of theology.

Fr. Hentz is a member of the American Academy of Religion, the Catholic
Theological Society of America, the College Theology Society, and has been
honored with numerous awards for service and excellence by Georgetown
University and its alumni association.

Fr. Hentz has received numerous bachelor, master, and doctorate degrees from
Fordham University, Woodstock College, and The University of Chicago.

Otto H. Hentz, S.J.



Mr. Carl Kuehner, Naples, Florida, is the president of Real Estate Technology
Corporation, a diversified real estate and investment firm. He has served on
various boards of directors, including the Greater Naples Civic Association,
Immokalee Non-Profit Housing, Inc., Haitian Education and Revitalization
Team, Greater Naples Leadership, Inc., and the Forum Club of Southwest
Florida, Inc.

Mr. Kuehner has also held numerous civic roles. He has been a member of the
Planning Advisory Board of the City of Naples, the Collier County Select
Committee on Community Character, the Collier County/City of Naples
Affordable Housing Committee, and the Collier County Homeless Advisory
Committee.

Mr. Kuehner holds a bachelor of science degree in physics from The University
of Scranton and a master of science degree in engineering from The University
of Pennsylvania.

Carl J. Kuehner

Mr. Carl J. Lisman, Bucks County, is executive vice president and consumer
banking territory manager for the Southeast region of PNC Bank, a division of
the PNC Financial Services Group. He joined the company in 1979 as an
administrator, and has served in various positions since then.

Mr. Lisman is a member of the board of directors of several local organizations,
including Community Counseling Services, United Way of Wyoming Valley and
F.M. Kirby Center for the Performing Arts. He is also a member of the board of
education of the Diocese of Scranton and the PBA Public
Relations/Communications Committee. He also volunteers for United Way, St.
Vincent de Paul Kitchen and the Wyoming Valley Catholic Youth Center.

A graduate of Lehigh University, Mr. Lisman earned a bachelor of science
degree with high honors in business and economics. He is a Certified Public
Account. Mr. Lisman also graduated from the Stonier School of Banking. He is
a native of Wilkes-Barre.

Carl J. Lisman

Arthur R. Madigan, S.J., Ph.D., has been an assistant professor at Boston
College since 1979, and was named professor of philosophy in 2002. He
specializes in Greek philosophy, and is an expert on Plato and Aristotle. He has
published numerous books, reviews, and articles, and has given various lectures
and presentations regarding philosophical ethics and issues about God.

Fr. Madigan has held faculty positions at Marquette University, John Carroll
University, Le Moyne College, Fordham College, and St. Michael's College,
Toronto. He holds several professional associations and has been honored with
awards for classics and philosophy. He is currently on the Board of Trustees at
both Le Moyne College and McQuaid Jesuit High School.

Fr. Madigan received a bachelor of arts degree from Fordham University,
master of arts degree from the University of Toronto, a master of divinity
degree from Regis College, and his doctorate from the University of Toronto.

Arthur R. Madigan, S.J.,



Ph.D.

Dr. Mariotti, a resident of Scranton, maintains a private audiology practice in
Honesdale and Clarks Summit. She has held several clinical audiologist
positions at various institutions, including the National Technical Institute for
the Deaf, Rochester, N.Y. Dr. Mariotti also taught as an adjunct professor in the
undergraduate communication sciences and disorders program at Marywood
University.

She has been a member of the Pennsylvania Speech and Hearing Association
Liaison, and served as a board member of St. Paul's Home School Association
and the Scranton Diocese's Diocesan Council on Women.

Dr. Mariotti earned a bachelor of science degree incommunication sciences and
disorders from Marywood University, and a master's degree in audiology at
Temple University, Philadelphia. She received a doctorate in audiology from the
University of Florida. Dr. Margaret Q. Mariotti

Karen L. Pennington, Ph.D., is the Vice President for Student Development and
Campus Life at Montclair State University, New Jersey. Since 1980, she has
held seven mid and senior level Student Affairs positions within various types
of institutions of higher education.

Dr. Pennington is the current president of the National Association of Student
Personnel Administrators, an international association with over 9,000
members. She is a member of the Board of Advisors for Archbishop
Prendergast High School in Drexel Hill, Pennsylvania, and is active in her
community with New Jersey IMPACT.

Dr. Pennington received both her bachelor and master of arts degrees from The
University of Scranton, her master of education degree in counseling from
Gannon University, and her doctorate in educational administration from The
University at Albany. Karen L. Pennington, Ph.D.

Mr. Harold T. Rose, New Hope, is president and chief executive officer of The
Rose Group, a restaurant management company established in 1985, under
which he has affiliated all of his active restaurant concepts over the course of
his franchising career, including Roy Rogers, Boston Market, Einstein Bros.
Bagels and Applebee's Neighborhood Grill & Bar. He has been involved in the
restaurant and hospitality industry for more than 25 years.

Mr. Rose is a member of several boards of directors,including the Mercer
County Chamber of Commerce, of which he was chairman from 1995 to 1997,
St. Mary Medical Center, New Jersey Manufacturer's Bank, and New Jersey
Manufacturer's Insurance Company. He is a member of the board of trustees of
New Jersey Business and Industry Association and Titusville Academy. Mr.
Rose is also a member of the Rider University Business Advisory, The
University of Scranton Business Advisory, and has received numerous civic
awards, including Mercer County Chamber of Commerce Citizen of the Year

Harold T. Rose



1998.

Mr. Rose is a 1965 graduate of The University of Scranton, where he earned a
bachelor's degree in accounting.


